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Cross-submission: Distribution connection pricing and stage one connections 
 
Energy Trusts of New Zealand Incorporated (ETNZ) welcomes the opportunity to 
provide a cross-submission based on published submissions to the Electricity 
Authority’s (EA’s) consultations on: 

• Network Connections Project – Stage One 
• Distribution Connection Pricing Proposed Code Amendment. 

It is clear from submissions that there is universal acceptance that existing connections 
processes can and should be improved, and that distribution networks are receptive to 
making changes to existing processes. 
 
What is less clear from the submissions is the scope, scale, and pace of change 
required.  Unison Networks summed it up well by making the point that any benefits 
obtained must be robustly balanced against the cost of reform to distributors and 
ultimately their existing customers. 
 
A number of submitters challenged the EA’s view that the proposed changes would 
benefit all parties.  Many have asked for a robust cost-benefit analysis to be carried 
out and we support this.  Our view remains that the changes benefit a small number of 
connecting parties while pushing cost and risk onto existing customers.  We note that 
there are no submissions from existing customers, and this is concerning.  We believe 
that if the EA had correctly represented the change as being one where existing 
customers pay more to subsidize new connections, then it would have received more 
balanced feedback.  We urge the EA to find ways of engaging with existing customers 
to obtain their feedback before making any changes.  We reiterate our offer to facilitate 
such discussions within the communities our members represent. 
 
There were numerous examples provided by submitters that highlighted the difference 
in prices for connections across New Zealand.  What was not clear was what was 
driving this variance.  There are many factors that influence the cost to connect.  
Having a better understanding of these would be of benefit to all parties.  Standardizing 
processes and pricing approaches will likely not fix this variability.  We suggest that the 
EA convene a hui to enable networks and connecting parties to come together and 






